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Pipeline Enbridge 9B : 
Citizens ask the National Energy Board to respect its own conditions
Montreal, 9th March 2015 – The citizen group Les Citoyens au Courant submitted a request for an administrative review with the National Energy Board (NEB) today to demand a reevaluation of their February 5th decision accepting the guarantees given by Enbridge on the protection of waterways crossed by their pipeline. The citizen group also asks the NEB not to authorize the operation of the pipeline until guarantees of minimum security have been fulfilled by Enbridge.

“For us, it’s unthinkable that the NEB, which is supposed to ensure the protection of the environment, should allow oil from the tar sands to cross our waterways in these conditions” says Lorraine Caron, member of Citoyens au Courant.
In an order given on March 6th 2014, the NEB imposed a series of conditions on Enbridge, to be fulfilled before a request to start operating the pipeline could be accepted, which included placing valves on both sides of every important waterway crossed by its pipeline. After combing through the documents submitted by Enbridge to the NEB, Citoyens au Courant, with the support of the Centre québécois du droit de l’environnement (CQDE), have found that in 92 out of 95 cases, valves have not been added at a distance of less than 1km on both sides of important waterways crossed by the pipeline, as the NEB had required. 
“We depend on these waterways for our economic and leisure activities, for our health and our well-being” insists Lorraine Caron. “Instead of siding with the industry, we expect the NEB to fulfill its duty which is to ensure the safety of our communities”. Citoyens au Courant expect an answer from the NEB by April 6th.

Enbridge hopes to reverse the flow of its pipeline 9B as early as June. The pipeline will transport 300,000 barrels of oil per day, mostly from the tar sands.

Citoyens au Courant is a group of citizens living in the municipalities situated on the pipeline route. The organization wishes to thank the CQDE for its support in preparing their request to the NEB for an administrative review.
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